Mystic Harbor Management Commission
June 2, 2011
Approved

The Mystic Harbor Management Commission held a regular meeting on Thursday, June
2, 2011 at 7:30 p.m. at the Fourth District Voting Hall. Commission members present
were: Chairman David Carreau, Dick Lotz, Oliver Wilson, and Fred Allard.
Harbormaster Paul Watts, Paul Bates, Gary Julian, and Jeff Anderson were also present.

Call to Order :
Chairman Carreau called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
The Commission said the pledge of allegiance.

Approval of Minutes
Mr. Wilson made a motion to accept the April 7, 2011 minutes, Mr, Lotz seconded the
motion and it was unanimously approved by the Commission.

Harbor Masters Report
Mooring Permits: All but one mooring permit has been received.

(CT4351 BD is still posing a problem by anchoring in a transient anchorage section of the
Mystic River. Harbormaster Watts will give official notice that the vessel has 7 days to
move or his vessel will be moved to the harbormaster’s mooring.

Shore clean up: The shore cleanup is on hold until grant money is received.
Unfinished Business:

Dredging of Channel —~ alternatives

It was discussed that the best approach to dredging the channel is to have the federal
government be involved. If the town was to-do the dredging, the town may then be
responsible for the maintenance of the river.

“Slow-No-Wake
Still waiting for Senate approval.

DEP - Residential dock Regulations
No new information

Realignment of Channel Markers
Harbormaster Watts is making a list of buoys to be changed or checked. The list will be
given to the Coast Guard.

East Fairway & T-1 Anchorage



Three green buoys will be placed to designate the East Fairway soon.,

Mooring Fee Regulation -HBA#5126
This bill is now dead

New Business

Colburn Mooring in fairway
Harbormaster Watts will check on this to see if a boat is on this mooring,

Boatyard Service Support
Masons island Marina has agreed to assist in the placement of the three green buoys to
mark the east Fairway.

Zoning No.PZ1113SUP

The package from the P&Z was reviewed. A motion was made by Mr. Allard that the
commission does not object to the request and there are no inconsistencies with the
Mystic Harbor Management Plan for such a situation in our jurisdiction. Mr. Lotz
seconded the motion. It was approved by the commission.

Zoning No,PZ1103SUP

The package from the P&Z was reviewed. A motion was made by Mr. Lotz that the
commission does not object to the request and there are no inconsistencies with the
Mystic Harbor Management Plan for such a situation in our jurisdiction. Mr. Allard
seconded the motion, It was approved by the commission,

Adjournment
Mr, Wilson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m. Mr. Lotz
Seconded the motion and it was so voted.

Respectfully submitted,

David Carreau, Chairman



